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County Finals – Year 2:  The month began with our Year 2 Kurling team 

representing Northampton at the Winter County Finals. They did brilliantly 

throughout the competition, taking part in a range of target activities followed by 

a tournament, coming Runners-Up overall! 

 

National Cross-Country Championships:  

Also representing Northampton this month will be Finn 

in Year 5 on Saturday 25th March in Loughborough – 

Good Luck. 

 

Multi Sports Festival – Year 3: Well done to a group of Year 3 children who took 

part in a Net-Wall festival at Benham Sports Arena this week participating in 

tennis, badminton and volleyball 

activities.  

 

P.E. Kit: A polite reminder regarding our expectations on P.E. 

days. P.E. kit is a white top, a blue or black jumper (without 

a hood), blue or black shorts, jogging bottoms or sports 

leggings and trainers (not plimsoles). If your child arrives to 

school in alternative clothing, they may be given spare 

school kit for the day. Unless recently pierced, earrings 

should not be worn on P.E. days and hair must be tied back. 

No other jewellery should be worn as this is not part of our 

uniform.  

 

 

KS2 Cricket Day: On Monday 13th March, coaches from 

Northampton Steelbacks Cricket Club will be coming in to 

school to give sessions to all KS2 classes and deliver an 

assembly promoting the sport and their club. Your child 

does not need to wear P.E. kit for this but trainers can be 

worn for the session only. 


